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State Senator Richard Alarcon's office has informed the Government Relations department that the Senator will hold a hearing of the Senate Select Committee on the Metropolitan Transportation Authority.  The hearing will be held on May 17, 2002, at 11:00 a.m. in the City Council Chambers of the City of San Fernando.  The subject of the hearing will be the MTA’s Service Sector program.

Three panels are being organized for the hearing.  The first panel will consist of MTA executive staff presenting the Service Sector Program.  The second panel is proposed to consist of a representative of a Valley Strike Force and a professor from UCLA.  The last panel is proposed to consist of a representative from the Independent Living Center and a representative of the Bus Riders Union.  According to the Senator’s staff, panelists for the last two panels have been invited but have not confirmed their attendance.  

This hearing may be a joint hearing of the Senate and Assembly Select Committees on the MTA chaired by Assembly Member Jenny Oropeza.  The Assembly Member's participation is not confirmed at this point.

The Senator’s office is developing an agenda and will forward it to us when completed.  Government Relations staff will continue to work with the Senator’s office as the hearing and agenda develop.
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